NORWELL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

January 20, 2015 @ 7:00 PM - Room 112
Minutes

ATTENDANCE: Marynel Wahl, Ron Mott, Bob Woodill, Bill Grafton and Lori Hillstrand.
Conservation Agent: Nancy Hemingway
ABSENT: Bruce Humphrey and David Osborne
AGENDA ACCEPTANCE
Motion: Ron Mott moved to accept the agenda as written. 

Second: Bob Woodill


In Favor: All

7:00PM: COMMISSION BUSINESS
282 Lincoln Street 

Re: Status of compliance with OOC – Mr. and Mrs. Kenney present – Are required to purchase three markers. They are to stop mowing from the rocks in and will need to reapply for COC in 2016.

SCHEDULED DISCUSSIONS
Town Meeting Articles –  
1. Resolving account for the use and safety of Donovan Barn.
2. Request for the repair of roof and windows of Donovan Barn (estimates plus 25% of cost). . The discussed amount for the barn repairs was approximately $15k.
3. Trail Maintenance, Repair and Land Management - Funding amounts for trail maintenance and land management must be requested on a yearly basis. $30k for funding was the agreed upon amount to be requested. 
Use of Gator by other departments was discussed. A meeting with the Police, Water, Highway departments and the Commission will be held to discuss gator use. Letters from Highway and Water Department will be requested. 

Vote that Marynel Wahl and Nancy Hemingway draft the letter.
Motion: Ron Mott moved to have Marynel Wahl and Nancy Hemingway draft a letter, to be reviewed by Commission. 

Second: Bob Woodill 


In Favor: All
Senior Work Program and Trail Maintenance – 
There are currently 10 workers.  Change in way Council on Aging Senior Work Program operates. People must financially qualify or be new to get priority spots.  Only 1 worker now qualifies. Others are to be picked from pool of 42 applicants for 30 spaces.
      Gator - additional light and horn parts kit was discussed. 

Amount would be $563.25 to allow the Gator to go on road. This will be ordered and installed by Ron Mott.

Motion: Ron Mott moved to spend money for gator kits.


Second: Bob Woodill


In Favor:  All
SUB-COMMITTEE and LIAISON UPDATES 
· Open Space & Recreation – Marynel Wahl and Nancy Hemingway had a visit to Plymouth to see their open space location.
· Land Protection 









· Pathways – Bob Woodill said that the Pathway Committee may want to borrow the gator to do some exploration of pathways by Simon Hill.
· Trail/Signage – Nancy Hemingway – Herb Hite (sp) – Mapworks - would like to meet with someone from Open Space to discuss trial signage for kiosks and trail maps. Funding for project must go through the Selectmen’s Office.  GPS maps for all trails were uploaded to Google Earth and a program for handheld devices by Chris DiIorio. 
· CPC – discussion was held for David Osborne (absent).
· Farming - Farm License – Main St Field –It was decided to try to make a standard farm license. Main Street Field farm license will serve as a model for all other licenses. This will be put on the agenda for the February 3rd meeting. 
MACC conference – Conference date is 2/28/15. Those requesting attendance must complete forms and submit by tomorrow. Nancy Hemingway will authorize for six attendees. The cost is $115 each member. 

MISCELLANEOUS 
Bills: MACC Attendance, Doris Avenue Land Closing Costs, Deb Kruk and Mark Mederios.
Motion: Bob Woodill motioned to pay the bills.
Second: Ron Mott 


In Favor:  All
Minutes: 
12/16/14
Changes: none
Motion: Bob Woodill moved to accept the minutes of 12/16/14.
             Second: Ron Mott

            In Favor:  Marynel Wahl, Ron Mott, Bill Woodill and 

             Lori Hillstrand                                         Abstained: Bill Grafton (Mullen Rule)

             1/6/15

Changes:

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to accept the minutes of 1/6/15. 

Second: Ron Mott 


In Favor:  Marynel Wahl, Ron Mott, Bob Woodill and                Lori Hillstrand.                         

Abstained: Bill Grafton (Mullen Rule)
8:00PM:         PUBLIC HEARINGS LEGAL DOCUMENTS/VOTES 
***Legal Documents/Votes

***Minor Amendments, Reviews, COC’s

***Requests for Determination

***Notices of Intent

***Enforcements/ Violations

Town Reports – Marynel Wahl requested that all members submit data for the Commission portion of the Town Report. Marynel Wahl and Nancy Hemingway will then combine the information and present it for submission.  
Suggestion was made that Masthead, Mill Pond and the dam photos be submitted for the cover of the town report.
Conflict of Interest Law Packets – emailed as a mandatory state requirement – there is an on-line test that must be taken every three years. Upon completion, a certificate is presented.
Tack Factory Pond Dam / SE52-1073 & NCC# 43(14) / Dam Removal      NOI / OOC (cont.)             Applicant: Sigmund Kozaryn, Cardinal Cushing Centers, Inc. 
Representative: Nick Wildman, MA Div. of Ecological Restoration
Present: Nick Wildman and Samantha Woods
Discussion: Nick Wildman discussed minor, but important, changes to materials that were submitted.
*The line between Hanover and Norwell was demarcated per a professional land surveyor. 

*Drawing #6 grading plan #102 - has been labeled to show the lines.
*Sheet 2 – notes page - Gomez and Sullivan Engineers has clarified the impact for both Hanover    and Norwell per this layout. Bill Woodill suggested highlighting the line due to poor representation on the plan.
            *Sheet 3 plan – they have removed the previously proposed upland reuse area (in Hanover). 
              By doing this they reduced the area of impact by 8/10 of an acre.
            *Received today is an exemption from Natural Heritage (an endangered species review). 

            *Updated sediment management plan was done.  
            *No changes are expected to the road being used for transport of equipment.  
               (Any damage to 51 Tiffany Road will be the responsibility of the contractor.) 
Nancy Hemingway recommended a baseline review for the house immediately adjacent to the construction egress (i.e. photograph the foundation, test well and septic function at the end of work).  
Bill Grafton asked if any other agencies, since flood zone A, have been involved. Nick Wildman answered that they’ve contacted MEPA, Natural Heritage, DEP and DMF. They have a 401 water certification and Chapter 91 bridge permit from DEP, Office of Dam and Safety issued a Chapter 253 permit and the Army Corps 404.  

Nancy Hemingway recommends approving the standard WPA using the long form with the added condition of protecting the abutter. 

Motion: Bill Woodill move to approve the NOI for the Tack Factory Pond Dam with condition mentioned.  
Second: Bill Grafton 

In Favor:  All
78 Trout Brook Lane / NCC# 78(14) / Septic System Replacement                     RDA / DOA Applicant: Dorothy Melsky Representative: Greg Morse, Morse Engineering 

Present: Jeff Hassett, Marla Melsky
Discussion: Jeff Hasset said that a new septic system was designed with treatment tank for groundwater separation. Wetland zones were delineated by Brad Holmes. The primary system is in the front yard and will be moved further away from the wetland.  Mulch sock will be used to border the limits of work. 
Motion: Bob Woodill moved to issue a positive 2b - not confirming with specific flag locations but sufficient enough for this purpose , positive 5 – jurisdiction under the local bylaw and a negative 3- buffer zone with no adverse effect. 
Second: Ron Mott 

In Favor:  All
55 Pleasant Street / SE52-1071 & NCC# 42(14) / Addition & Site Work        NOI / OOC (cont.) Applicant: Thomas Degnan / Representative: Paul Mirabito, Ross Eng. 
Present: Paul Mirabito 
Discussion: Location cross section (3) plans distributed by agent. Paul Mirabito said that Brad Holmes presented information to demonstrate that the site is not on riverfront. There is an intermittent stream on the east side of the property. Entered detail on plan to show where the proposed garage will go. 
Nancy Hemingway said that the applicant claims driveway was there before they moved in. In place when the COC was granted, there was a stone drive permitted in a different configuration. It was since paved, squared off and it presents a violation. Will the commission accept the driveway as an existing structure? She recommends confirming the BVW but not the riverfront. 
Bill Grafton is not inclined to allow work in the 50’ if the driveway isn’t properly permitted. Bob Woodill feels that there should be some mitigation for what was done. Split rail fence and conservation posts were suggested along the whole length of disturbance. Ron Mott agrees with both colleagues to have driveway permitted. Lori Hillstrand is okay with the fencing. Permit the driveway, inspect the vegetation and install the fence.

Nancy Hemingway and Paul Mirabito will conduct a site visit walking the wetland line and regain some buffer zone.   
Motion: Bill Grafton moved to continue 55 Pleasant Street/SE52-1071 to 2/17/15.
Second: Ron Mott 

In Favor:  All
59 Pond Street / SE52-1069 & NCC# 38(14) / Pave Lower Parking Lot 

ISSUANCE OF DECISION –HEARING HAS BEEN CLOSED- NOI / OOC (cont.) 
Applicant: Dan Leahy, Village Euro Motors, Inc. Representative: John Boardman
Discussion: Nancy Hemingway said that all recommendations made by John Chessia have been addressed. These recommendations become part of the order.

Marynel Wahl requested an update to the forms for standard protocol so that all addresses/emails/phone numbers are recorded. A change will be made in wording on form and template to read that the Conservation Agent must be contacted within 48 hours before the start of construction.

Motion: Ron Mott moved to issue the OOC for 59 Pond Street.

Second: Bob Woodill


 In Favor: Marynel Wahl, Lori Hillstrand, Ron Mott and
                                                                                    Bob Woodill. 
                                                                   Abstained:  Bill Grafton (Mullen Rule)
81 Central Street / SE52-1074 & NCC# 45(14) / Addition 

ISSUANCE OF DECISION – HEARING HAS BEEN CLOSED- NOI /OOC (cont.) 
Karen Raccuia / Representative: Steve Ivas, Ivas Environmental 

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway said that a Boilerplate OOC was received from Steve Ivas

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to issue the OOC for 81 Central Street. 
Second: Ron Mott 
In Favor: Marynel Wahl, Lori Hillstrand, Ron Mott and
                                                                           Bob Woodill.       
                                                                           Abstained: Bill Grafton (Mullen Rule)

ENFORCEMENT / VIOLATION HEARINGS and DISCUSSIONS: 
505-509 and 515 Washington St –
164 Old Oaken Bucket – Agent had reports from neighbors that parking, driving vehicles and stacking lumber is being done in the wetland. Bill Woodill, Ron Mott and Nancy Hemingway will visit the homeowner.  
Nancy Hemingway will speak to Andy about hunting stand on Corwin land. Bill Grafton suggested having Nancy Hemingway and the Massachusetts Environmental Police visit and remove stand.
AGENTS REPORT
Nancy Hemingway sent report on Rodriquez hearing to the Commission members. 
497A Mt. Blue – Funds for the mitigation and restoration were deposited in an account to pay the replication scientist and the monitor so that work could begin in early spring. 
Motion: Bill Woodill moved to approve the minor modification to the OOC for 497A Mt. Blue.
Second: Ron Mott 



In Favor:  All

Marynel Wahl will attend the Norwell Chamber Meeting.  
SCIENCE AND REGULATION IN THE NEWS 

EDUCATION AND TRAINING OPPORTUNITIES

ADJOURNMENT:

Motion: Ron Mott moved to adjourn at 9:15pm.
Second: Bob Woodill 



In Favor:  All
I hereby certify that the above minutes were presented and voted by a majority vote by the Norwell Conservation Commission on February 3, 2015. 

__________________________
Marynel Wahl, Chairperson 
Norwell Conservation Commission

Meeting of January 20, 2015

Prepared by Debra Kruk
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